12-17-18                     MC R-2 BOE Report

COMMUNICATION SECTION
Lilli Barnes and Peyton Farr did a good job of explaining Elementary Student Council activities.  Abby Gibson and Noah Oswald represented Middle School STUCO well.  High School STUCO President Emma Gibson and Vice President Kooper Young described their activities and responsibilities.

Mr. Derek Petty and Mr. Jason Tenney discussed their classrooms and extra-curricular activities.  
Mr. Eaton discussed the Food Service program evaluation and the district transportation report. Manager Richard Corbin does an excellent job working with the school district.  A technology report from Mrs. Hux was well received.
CONSENT AGENDA
The board approved the minutes of the November 18th, 2018 meeting as well as the financial report.

NEW BUSINESS
Additional contracts for the ACES SPED Cooperative were approved.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
Ms. Flint mentioned the Music Concerts and Art Shows were well attended.  Mr. Standerford took some 8th grade students to help The Shop with cleaning and adding batteries to toys donated by the community.  The STUCO is purchasing perishable items to be donated with other goods to senior citizens along with caroling in the community on Tuesday, Dec. 18th.  The fifth grade class went to the refuge for Eagle Days on November 30th.  DESE released MAP student assessment scores and they will be sent out with grade cards in January.  During the January 2nd inservice the staff will be “picking apart” the scores and developing a plan for improvement.  
Mr. Miles reported that the FFA finished up fruit sales.  The FCCLA has been busy with activities and beginning to prepare for STAR contest events.  The FBLA has been getting ready to compete in business contests.  Finals are December 17th & 18th.  The high school is also helping the community by adopting elderly individuals in need.  A competition between classes was held for the most donated goods.  The Music Concert and Art Shows were held December 5th/6th and as usual were well attended.  The teachers received the end of course state exam results and will be dissecting those areas for improvement at the January 2nd inservice.
Mr. Eaton presented Justin Courtney with an appreciation plaque for serving on the board of education.  He also discussed the completion of the north parking lot paving project.
NO CLOSED SESSION

Meeting adjourned at 1:00 p.m.                
Have a GREAT CHRISTMAS BREAK!
